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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 

​​​​​​​
Sunday, April 12, 2009 • Clapp 225 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Becca Adikes, Cross Country

Katie Banaszak, Golf

Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Lydia Bowers, Swimming and Diving

Brigitte Buehler, Soccer
Erin Cain, Basketball

Shea Callahan, Basketball 

Lora Ciborowski, Riding

Sarah Gray, Crew

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Riding

Missy Hartley, Field Hockey

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Mimi Henry, Field Hockey
Sarah Moore, Tennis

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving 

Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball

Lauren Orr, Soccer

Katie Ouellette, Crew

Vika Planson, Lacrosse 

Heather Richardson, Tennis
Artemis Sapountzi, Track and Field
Kate Shafir, Basketball

Hillela Simpson, Squash

Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

Bianca Young, Lacrosse
[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight savings time by the chair, Lisa Nash. All members were present as noted above. The following members were absent: Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald (Soccer), Haley Creed (Field Hockey), Kasia Kolodziejczak (Squash), Adena Lavin (Track and Field), and Tiffany Shute (Golf). Ms. Carol Still attended as a guest.
1. Announcements. 
Ms. Hendricks reminded the committee that the End-of-Year Athletics Picnic is on Tuesday, April 14 at 6:30 p.m. 
2. Approval March 29, 2009 minutes. 
The minutes of the March 29, 2009 meeting were approved.

3. Admissions and Recruiting.
Ms. Gray (Crew) reminded the committee that Experience MHC would be from April 14-15. She also thanked committee members for contributing to the Admissions and Recruiting Athletics E-Newsletter.
4. Marketing and Promotions.

Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) reminded the committee of the upcoming Games of the Week: lacrosse on Tuesday, April 14 at 7 p.m. and crew on Saturday, April 18. She announced that a fleet car would be leaving at 6:30 a.m. to drive spectators to the crew Game of the Week, and, she asked for interested committee members to send her a confirmation email.
5. Community Service Partnership with Peck School.
Ms. Still announced that there are four remaining Thursday clinics at the Peck School. She asked committee members to discuss potential dates to attend with their teams.
6. NEWMAC SAAC.
Ms. Henry reported to the committee the events of the previous NEWMAC SAAC meeting. She announced that the NEWMAC community service project is now connected with the Special Olympics. The NEWMAC SAAC reapproved the Final Four tournament style of championships, and Mount Holyoke representatives motioned to have the NEWMAC SAAC meet more often.
7. SAAC Binders and Subcommittee Plans.

Members transitioning off SAAC were asked to return their SAAC binders and subcommittee chairs were asked to turn in their Subcommittee Plans for 2009-2010.
8. Taboo Dialogue.

Ms. Cain (Basketball), Ms. Nash (Swimming and Diving), and Ms. Yoshida (Swimming and Diving) led the committee in a Taboo Dialogue called “Leave it at the door!” Committee members with additional questions were directed to email Ms. Hendricks (lahendri@mtholyoke.edu) and/or Tanya Williams (towillia@mtholyoke.edu). The following is a description of the session’s dialogue topic.
How important is it when joining a team, (or an organization, a neighborhood, a new family, an office, etc.)  to be able to bring all of our "identities" out into the open?  Is it selfish to ask teammates to accept us for all of who we are?  Does it weaken or strengthen a team to address the complexities of personal identity differences (e.g., sexuality, political affiliations, religion, race, gender)? Should historical bias, leagues, or coaches determine what parts of ourselves we bring to the game?  Is Mount Holyoke a trend setter for acceptance and support of difference in the world of college athletics?
9. Other Business.

10. Future Meetings.

a. Sunday, April 26, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305 

b. Sunday, May 3, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

11. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Nash at 8:30 p.m.
#  #  #  #  #
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